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INVERGORDON COMMON GOOD
CONSULTATION ON PROPOSAL TO DISPOSE OF THE TOWN HALL
REPRESENTATIONS AND RESPONSES
Representations
The Council received a total of 11 responses; all of which were opposed to the proposal.

Issues and concerns raised in the representations
Views were expressed that a disposal of the Town Hall would deplete the facilities and community spirit in Invergordon and be a loss of an important part of the town’s history. Concerns were expressed that a disposal could lead to further residential development on the High Street and exacerbate parking issues.

Further comments in the representations
Some of the representations raised further comments in relation to encouraging wider use by the community or use as a community hub. Suggestions centred on using it to showcase the town and the wider Easter Ross area and to work with the cruise companies and use the Hall as a location to show information and history films to cruise passengers.

Council’s response to the representations received
The Council has noted the contents of all representations received and the strength of the views expressed. It is encouraging to see the level of community interest and activity the consultation has generated in support of the town retaining the Town Hall for the benefit of the community. 


DECISION
[bookmark: _GoBack]On 1 May 2019 the Ross & Cromarty Area Committee considered the representations received within the consultation process, noted the formation of a new community group and decided that, to allow the newly formed Invergordon Development Trust time to develop a plan, the proposal to dispose of Invergordon Town Hall would not go ahead at this time.
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